Caseville Township Board Meeting June 4, 2018

Meeting called to order at 4:00 p.m. by Ben Willenberg.

Present: Ben Willenberg, Michelle Stirrett, Vicki Dufty, Jerry Platko and Laurie Marrocco.

Thirteen citizens were present.

Motion by Marrocco second by Stirrett to approve the May 7, 2018 Board minutes, the May 21, 2018 Special Board minutes, Treasurer's Report and invoices in the amount of \$50,629.82. **Motion carried.**

Public Comments on agenda items: None.

Phil Green, candidate for State Representative, gave a brief synopsis of his qualifications for this position.

Committee Reports reviewed:

Recreation Committee – May 30, 2018 Harbor Commission – May 16, 2018 Fire Association – April 18, 2018 Water Board – May 25, 2018 Planning Commission – May 8, 2018

Planning Commission meeting – June 5, 2018

Motion by Stirrett second by Dufty to adopt Ordinance 2018-02 amending the zoning ordinance by deleting Section 154.004 in its entirety. Roll Call: Aye: Platko, Dufty, Willenberg, Stirrett, Marrocco. Nay: None. Absent: None. **Ordinance adopted.**

Motion by Marrocco second by Stirrett to accept, with regret, the resignation of Jim Kanary from the Planning Commission. **Motion carried.**

Committee Re-appointment

Motion by Stirrett second by Marrocco to re-appoint Ilene Arthur to the Water Board (term to expire 6/2020). **Motion carried.**

Zoning Enforcement Report given.

Building Inspector Report given.

Fire Report given.

Supervisor Update: Willenberg reported that the Township is working toward developing a survey to help determine the use of the Township property and recreation development; he is seeking bids for the demolition of all or some of the buildings on the property; and intends to include mosquito suppression in the survey.

Correspondence: Letter from Tom Narlock requesting mosquito suppression was read. Discussion was held on Sebewaing's procedures for spray, costs, 2013 survey results, possible ballot proposal for registered voters and effects of high water.

Public Comments:

Todd Talaski gave an update on County issues.

Tom Vick: Suggested Sebewaing be contacted to see how it was done and the effectiveness. Questioned if a complainant feels there is no action being done on a complaint, will the Township take action. How is blight enforced?

Wendell Shier: Suggested the use of a household insecticide product called Tempo to control mosquitos and other insects.

Chuck Kloka: The drive through, featuring coffee and sandwiches, at the laundromat will be open in a few weeks.

Board Comments:

Dufty: If a mosquito suppression millage is passed, it will be assessed to all parcels whether or not there is a homestead.

Meeting adjourned at 4:35 p.m.

Michelle Stirrett Caseville Township Clerk Ben Willenberg Caseville Township Supervisor